Breton, Mary B

From: William Siemerling Jr. <navymustang09@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 8:27 AM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 128: Advanced Clean Trucks Program

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

To whom it may concern,

A California emission requirement for Maine is a very bad idea. Green energy is neither "green" nor efficient. The trucking industry over the past 2-3 years has
taken a huge hit. We don't need to make it worse by imposing this rule on them. What is the cost to the end consumer for this rule? Vehicle owners will not
absorb the additional cost to purchase ZEVs, they will charge more to ship products which means everything we buy will go up in price. What happens when the
Federal Government stops subsidizing EVs and ZEVs? Another issue, who covers the cost when one of these vehicles catches fire? The cost to rural towns and
first responders would be enormous. The DEP needs to fully research (which means various sources, not just manufacturers and environmental groups) the
impact of EVs and ZEVs on the economy and the environment. What happens to the lithium-ion batteries after they have expired? They are forever a fire hazard
and are filled with toxic chemicals.

Additionally, Maine does not have the electrical infrastructure to support this abomination and the grid could not be upgraded within less than 4 years.

Please vote "NO" on Chapter 128: Advanced Clean Cars Il Program.

Thank you,
Bill Siemerling
Dover-Foxcroft, ME



